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Memorandum 

 

 

 

To:       The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

Through: Chief Reece Pyrtle 

From:     Sgt. Sam Shelton 

Subject:  Traffic Study Request in reference to traffic 

conditions on Stadium Drive between Woodview 

Drive and New Street 

Date: July 13, 2015 
 

 

I received a traffic study request from Council Member Jim 

Burnette in reference to traffic conditions on Stadium Drive 

between Woodview Drive and New Street. 

 

The speed limit on Stadium Drive between Woodview Drive and 

New Street is currently 35 MPH.  This area is considered an 

important thoroughfare for traffic traveling east and west for the 

eastern side of the City of Eden. The area is a mixture of business, 

residential, and institutional. Several intersections cross the 

roadway in this area and there is a slight hillcrest east of 

Woodview Drive that may cause a vision obstruction.  

 

The Police Department’s recommendation would be to erect a sign 

warning of “Vehicles Entering Highway,” - including a 25 MPH 

warning sign, for vehicles traveling both directions upon Stadium 

Drive between Woodview Drive and New Street (see attached). 

 



 

 


